Are you interested in running a Community Base in the heart of our local communities in Croydon?

Questions
Q: Can you provide indicative running costs based on the building being used for 6 or 7 days a week?
A: We are unable to provide this information as it’s been a long time since libraries were open for 6 days a week. All indicative costs the Council has provided must only be treated as a guide. Different groups interested running a community base may be subject to different rules around cost elements such as business rates or utility rates. For example, charities (and some other organisations) could benefit from an 80% reduction in business rate costs. 
Q: What does cost neutral to the Council mean? 
A: All cost savings from closed library buildings are being reinvested into the new library model. Therefore, groups interested in running these buildings as community bases will need to ensure that their business plan covers all costs relating to the building and does not leave the Council with any residual expenses. It is anticipated that all buildings will produce some form of income, though each case will be judged on its merits, including the social benefit to the local community.

Q: How will the Council decide between competing bids?
A: The applications will be scored, and marks awarded. The strongest bidders will be invited to an interview where further information will be sought. We will also try to ensure that local residents’ groups / friends of libraries groups have a chance to give us their views on prospective uses (assuming they are not involved in any bids directly) to help the Council make a decision.
We want applications to be as strong as possible and encourage applicants to attend the viewing session/s, and if needed, reach out to the Communities Team (communityrelations@croydon.gov.uk) to discuss their bid before submission. 
Q: How much is available in the form of ‘Transitional Costs Grants’?
A: Transitional grants may be made available for groups who are not able to afford the initial startup and maintenance costs. Applications would be eligible for a maximum grant of £10k in year 1 and a maximum amount of £10k in year 2. Please note, Transitional Costs Grants will only be considered where a bid has strong potential, but initial financial support is needed to enable the long-term future. If applicants are eligible for the grants, bids must be able to demonstrate how they will be financially sustainable without the grant from year 3.
